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Date 16/9/09

In April 2009 I spent a productive research visit with my colleagues Dr Antonio Vecchione, Sandro Pace, Rosalda Fittipaldi and Veronica Granata from the University of Salerno.  Its purpose was to discuss collaborations between Salerno and my group in St Andrews concerning layered ruthenate materials, which are a research speciality of both institutions.  

In particular, we reviewed the crystal growth and characterisation procedures being used in our two laboratories, with a view to sharing best practice between our groups.  I discussed technical details of mounting crystals for transport measurements with Drs Fittipaldi and Granata, and Dr Fittipaldi showed me some novel electron diffraction methods that the Salerno group employ with their scanning electron microscope. 
Dr Vecchione and I also used the time to formulate a scientific plan for a prolonged research visit by Dr Granata to St Andrews, cementing plans for collaboration on Ca3Ru2O7, Ca3Ru2O7/Ca2RuO4 eutectics and Sr3Ru2O7/Sr4Ru3O10 eutectics.  That programme is now underway.  It included me inviting a Japanese scientist, Dr. Naoki Kikugawa, to spend a month in St. Andrews at the same time as Dr. Granata, further helping to build up the joint expertise of our groups.  In that sense the CNR ‘Short-term Mobility’ programme has helped us to establish a truly international collaboration. 
During my stay in Salerno I also held useful discussions with Prof. Adolfo Avella, resulting in members of my group travelling this autumn to a research training workshop that he will run.  In summary, this was a highly productive visit, and one that I think has delivered good value for funds provided by the CNR ‘Short-term Mobility’ programme.
Andrew Mackenzie, Professor of Condensed Matter Physics, University of St Andrews.  
